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Town of Hilton Head Island 
TOWN COUNCIL WORKSHOP 

Tuesday, May 11, 2021 at 4:00 p.m. 
MEETING MINUTES 

Present from Town Council: John J. McCann, Mayor; Bill Harkins, Mayor Pro-Tempore; David Ames, 
Tamara Becker, Alex Brown, Tom Lennox, Glenn Stanford, Council Members 
Present from Town Staff: Marc Orlando, Town Manager; Josh Gruber, Deputy Town Manager; Shawn 
Colin, Senior Advisor to the Town Manager; Angie Stone, Assistant Town Manager; Jennifer Ray, 
Interim Director of Community Development; John Troyer, Finance Director; Erica Madhere, Budget 
Analyst; Krista Wiedmeyer, Town Clerk 

 
1. Call to Order 
Mayor McCann called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. By way of roll call, attendance of all 
members of Town Council was affirmed. 
2. FOIA Compliance: Public notification of this meeting has been published, posted, and 

distributed in compliance with the South Carolina Freedom of Information Act and the 
requirements of the Town of Hilton Head Island. 

3. Approval of the Agenda 
Mr. Harkins moved to approve. Mr. Stanford seconded. Motion carried by a vote of 7-0. 
4. Appearance by Citizens 
Mike Davis and Kim Likins addressed the Mayor and Town Council concerning funding for the 
First Tee. Asking that when Town Council considers the budget for FY2022 they also consider 
providing funding to the First Tee. 
5. Review of the Fiscal Year 2022 Municipal Budget for the Town of Hilton Head Island 
Mr. Orlando opened up the discussion and made a presentation to the Mayor and Town 
Council, providing an overview of the Fiscal Year 2022 Municipal Budget. He highlighted many 
of the items discussed during the introduction and first reading of the budget. These items 
included the 2021 economic factors, the budget goals, an overview of the general fund, 
stormwater utility fund, capital improvements program fund, and the debt service fund. In his 
review of the debt service fund, Mr. Orlando pointed out that with this budget, the millage rate 
will remain the same at 5.9 mills. He also reported that no new bonds were proposed in this 
budget. Mr. Orlando discussed the replacement of fire trucks in this budget, noting that the 
proposal is to lease the vehicles versus outright purchasing. He closed his presentation by 
noting the public hearing and second reading would take place at the June 1, 2021 Town 
Council meeting. Mr. Orlando wrapped up the discussion answering questions posed to him 
from the members of Town Council.  
6. Adjournment 
By unanimous vote, the meeting adjourned at 5:27 p.m. 

Approved: June 1, 2021 
  
Krista M. Wiedmeyer, Town Clerk 

  
John J. McCann, Mayor 


